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REASON FOR APPEAL:

Conditional Use Permit P09-00127-VMM expired on its own terms and the County of Napa
had no authority to extend the two-year limitation imposed by Napa County Ordinance No.
18-124-080. Therefore, this Use Permit has expired.

There was no notification to any neighbors for the extension of the use permit.
Every neighbor is against this proposed new winery using the north entrance driveway.

Of major biggest concern is health and safety regarding the project and highway access,
it is a high-fatality intersection on Hwy 29/Deer Park Road.

The changes in the Minor Modifications are a larger percentage than is allowed by a Minor
Modification.

Is there a requirement to earthquake retrofit the existing stone building since it will be
commercial use and will be a tasting room?

There is no legal access off the current road to the hill where the proposed water tanks are
going. The original design had them on the south side of the building.

All their drainage water runs onto our property, more usage will create more of a problem.

In the minor modification they want to do their project in phases and for our neighborhood
we feel it should be built all at once in order to not drag out the construction. We are very
concerned this project will become a tasting room only on Hwy. 29 and not a complete
winery operation.

The proposed crush pad (according to the minor modification) will be on our shared road
and the neighbors’ access will be hindered with forklift activity and delivery trucks blocking
the road. Crush pad should stay on south side as proposed in original use permit. The new
proposed location is 60’ from our house. The proposed new crush pad is larger than the
footprint (bottom floor) of the stone building.

Neighbors would prefer no signage on highway, will bring unnecessary traffic into our
neighborhood.

The proposed winery uses mostly Sonoma County grapes, the owner owns vineyard
properties in Sonoma; who will monitor that they comply with Napa County rules of 75% of
Napa County grapes crushed and bottled only at a Napa County winery?



